Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 16th March 2023
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Mark Simpkins. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllrs Peter Morgan and Jason Jennings.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 16th February had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Storage on the Green.  The container was in place – some more hedge trimming was required around it. It was agreed to arrange a mutually convenient date for Cllrs to bring down the items currently stored in Cold Blow, review everything and organise the storage. 

Kitchen equipment.   The Clerk had previously circulated a report on what was available currently, and some recommended additional items. This was reviewed in detail. It was agreed to increase the crockery and cutlery levels to provide 120 place settings. It was agreed to purchase from a single supplier for sheer simplicity, because that would reduce administration costs and be more likely to provide a bulk discount. It was also agreed to purchase a dishwasher, and two extra trays for it to accommodate cutlery, plates, mugs and kitchen items. It was also agreed to purchase one soup kettle. The Clerk was authorised to request quotes from suppliers and proceed to order accordingly from the best value one. 

Donations to local groups.  After discussion it was agreed to donate £100.00 to FoTS, which would be towards their purchase of a defibrillator, and also £100.00 to Templetots as general support for their work in the community. 

6) New items of business:

Coronation plans. A verbal summary of the plans was provided to the meeting. A grant fund bid for commemorative coins had been submitted – it was agreed to go ahead and purchase the coins agreed in the last meeting. 
IRPW report 2023-24. A report on this had been previously circulated by the Clerk, which was summarised in the meeting. The mandatory allowances were noted and it was agreed that at this time the Council would not take up any of the optional allowances. It was agreed as Council policy that should any Councillor wish to take up the consumables allowance they should provide the relevant invoices to the Clerk for payment to be made.
Newsletter. The written contributions were being gathered, and prices would be obtained for printing prior to the next meeting – it was agreed in principle for the Council to contribute towards the cost, but the exact amount would be agreed once printing costs were known. 

Cold Blow defibrillator. It was agreed to provide one in Cold Blow if that were possible. The best location would be on the corner adjacent to bus stop, which was PCC land. The Clerk would ask PCC for permission to erect a pole near the bus stop which would have the unit attached to a board fixed to it. 

Templeton Together – alcohol licence application for April. This was discussed and granted – Cllr Simpkins would be the Council representative.   
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Proposed new hospital location consultation. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse did not attend the meeting, nor provide any update.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £21, 883.86 as at 10th March 2023
Reserves account £3,003.15 as at 10th March 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:		£100.00 – apology payment from Barclays for poor service.
Current/anticipated invoices:    
				Caretaker – salary for March
				HMRC – tax for March
				Clerk – salary and expenses for March
				PCC – Hall licence - £70.00
The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.

10) Planning. 
22/1011/PA Proposed housing development comprising 3 detached houses, garage block & a pair of semi-detached houses. Land adjacent to Barn Court, Templeton. SA67 8SL. Application received 22-2-23. This was discussed in detail, and a number of concerns raised. These would be reported to PCC. 

22/1047/PA. outline planning for phase 1 of light industrial park – 2 of 5 proposed units, west of King’s Park Farm. Application received 1-3-23. This was noted and comments raised would be passed on to the planning team in PCC.

22/0898/PA. Proposed replacement dwelling. Haygarth, Templeton, SA67 8RG. Application received 12-01-2023.  Application conditionally approved 8-3-2023

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

The fire extinguishers were due their annual service – the Clerk would chase up on this. One kettle had been reported as faulty – a new one would be purchased. 

The possibility of working with Narberth and Whitland Round Table was raised. It was agreed in principle that the Hall could be available for their fund raising activities if they wished. 


12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 20th April 2023, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
